TICKENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 9th May 2013 at 7.00 p.m.

at the Village Hall Committee Room 

PRESENT:  Cllr Bruce Ralfs in the chair, Cllrs Jane Brock, David Franks, Alan Hooley, Ann Loader, Pam Trenchard, Roger Tigggol and Mike Woodey

In attendance:  Vena Prater (Clerk)

Prior to the meeting representatives from AED Locations and the SW Ambulance Service spoke about different models of defibrillators and how they worked in conjunction with the Ambulance Service.  Councillors were given detailed information including guarantees, operation,  insurance, ongoing costs, fitting and monitoring.   

46/13
APOLOGIES for absence were received from Cllrs John Banks,  Matthew Bracey and  Mike Perrott.

47/13
APPOINTMENT OF OFFICERS AND REPRESENTATIVES

(a) Chairman:   It was proposed by Cllr Ann Loader, seconded by Cllr Mike Woodey , and agreed that Cllr Bruce Ralf be appointed chairman for the ensuing year. 

(b) Vice Chairman:  It was proposed by Cllr Bruce Ralfs, seconded by Cllr Roger Triggol, and agreed that Cllr Mike Perrott be appointed vice-chairman for the ensuing year.  


 (c)  Village Hall Management Committee:  It was agreed that Cllr Matthew Bracey be appointed to represent the Council for the ensuing year.         


(d) Village Field Management Committee:   It was agreed that Cllr Alan Hooley be appointed to represent the Council for the ensuing year.


(e) Association of Local Councils:  Representatives would be appointed as and when required.


It was noted that there was no provision for parish council representation on school boards of governors.  However, Cllr Perrott served in another capacity and was happy to report matters of interest to the Council.

48/13
MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting held on 11th April 2013, copies of which had been circulated, were approved and signed as a correct record.  

49/13
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

(a)  Website:  The Clerk had consulted North Somerset Council who recommended using Wordpress which could give access to individual organisations.  The Clerk was asked to speak with Mark Crocker and obtain a price for adapting the current website.


(b) Notice Boards: The notice board at the school was leaking: the suppliers had agreed to replace the back and re-fit the board.

(c) Bins: The Clerk would contact NSC regarding the bin by the golf course, which was overflowing.

50/13
HIGHWAYS MATTERS

(a) Jacklands:  The Clerk had contacted NSC regarding this ongoing item.


(b)  Sunken gullies and potholes:  The Clerk had been informed that sunken gullies in the village were earmarked for repair and there was a programme of resurfacing scheduled for the B3130 between Stone Edge Batch and Old Lane.  The Clerk was asked to enquire whether Summerhouse was scheduled for repairs. 


(c) Incidents:  Minor incidents were reported at the junction of Washing Pound Lane and the B3130, at the Bonsai corner, and outside No 53 Clevedon Road.  It was also noted that the green waste lorry had caused traffic queues when it travelled west to east at 8.30 a.m.

51/13
PLANNING MATTERS

(a)   New applications:


13/P/0624/P:   83 Clevedon Road:  Detached granny annexe with garaging under.   The Clerk had received two objections from neighbours.   The Council recommended that the application be refused on the grounds that it constituted a new development within the green belt.


(b) Update:


No up-dates had been received.


(c)  Former bonsai nursery:  Cllr Franks said that the south east elevation of the new property appeared to contravene the planning approval in that the chimney now had the appearance of a castellated tower.  The Clerk would ask the enforcement officer to investigate.  

52/13
VILLAGE FIELD

The Clerk and Cllr Woodey had made further enquiries and both confirmed that VAT was payable on ground works.   After full consideration the Council agreed that it would place the order for the drainage and ground works and pay the invoice.  The Field Management would reimburse the Council when funds were available.

The Field Committee and the Flower Show had been considering the removal of the tree in the car park as it was adjacent to the proposed new access to the field.   No objections were raised to its removal provided it was replaced elsewhere with a tree other than a silver birch.


Fencing:  It was understood that the new fencing on the northern boundary would be erected in June.

53/13
FINANCES

(a)  The following were approved for payment:



Clerk’s salary  April 
£173.05


Clerk’s expenses  April
£9.85


HMRC  April
£43.20



Fountains (final invoice) 
£28.80


(b)  Insurance:  The notice of renewal had been received in the sum of £730    The Clerk was asked to obtain alternative quotations and the Chairman and Clerk were authorised to accept a new quotation under £710.
54/13
JEAN BURROWS FUND

The Clerk had informed organisations of the decisions regarding their applications.  There were two outstanding matters as follows:


Tickenham violets and Jean Burrow's research:  The Clerk was asked to contact Joan Chapman regarding next steps.


Defibrillator:  After discussion the Clerk was asked to obtain firm quotations for the two defibrillator types recommended by AED Locators.

55/13
CORRESPONDENCE

Village Market:  The Clerk had had correspondence with Mrs Lisa Collard, the new market organiser, regarding the use of the committee room.   Mrs Collard had been unaware of the previous discussion about the use of the room by Cllr Nigel Ashton and all had now been resolved.  

56/13
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Village Walks:  Cllr Hooley reported on the successful April walk and the next walk would take place on 28th May.  Stewart Plant would lead the walk on 25th June.

“Monkey Bridge”:  Cllr Hooley suggested and the Council agreed that a plaque be provided to be fixed to the Monkey Bridge near the Church to commemorate an incident in 1906 when a trailer of monkeys from a travelling show fell into the rhyne after skidding on the icy road.

Moor Lane Drove:  Cllr Hooley had been in correspondence with a resident concerning access to the drove.  Cllr Hooley was advised that the drove was private property in joint ownership and not open to the public.
57/13
DATES OF MEETINGS 2013  

 13th June


10th October


 11th July


14th November


 [8th August if required]
12th December


 12th September

